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Good morning, the Subcommittee will come to order.  I am pleased to welcome our distinguished 

panel to consider the President’s fiscal year 2021 budget request for the Navy and Marine Corps. 

 

Today the Committee will hear from The Honorable Thomas Modley, the acting Secretary of the 

Navy; Admiral Michael Gilday, the Chief of Naval Operations; and General David Berger, the 

Commandant of the Marine Corps. 

 

Gentlemen, thank you for appearing before the Committee today, and thank you for your service. 

 

The Defense Department’s budget request for fiscal year 2021 is $705.4 billion and complies with the 

Bipartisan Budget Act of 2019.  

 

The request continues its focus on the National Defense Strategy by prioritizing resources to ensure 

that our military can compete, deter, and win in the 21st century against near peer adversaries such as 

Russia and China.   

 

Subsequent to the President’s budget submission, the Department of Defense delivered additional 

funding requests for unfunded requirements totaling nearly $20 billion – funding requirements not 

included in the fiscal year 2021 budget request. 

 

For the Navy and Marine Corps these unfunded requirements amount to $6 billion. 

 

In reviewing the base budget request, along with the requests to fund additional requirements, the 

Committee is interested in hearing how these proposals build on previous investments in 

modernization and lethality. 

 

We also want to hear how the exclusion of these additional requirements impacts your ability to 

prepare, plan, and execute your mission requirements.  

 

With only a modest increase in the fiscal year 2021 budget, the Appropriations Committee and 

Congress have a difficult task ahead. 

 

We will have to prioritize resources and make difficult tradeoffs as we work to ensure that our national 

security needs – including those resourced outside the Department of Defense – are met.   

 

We appreciate your input as we weigh these funding decisions. 

 

Now, I turn to Vice Chairman Durbin for any opening remarks he wishes to make.  Thank you. 
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